	[image: image1.jpg]peronTeran Heritage Ry

19%& 2005




	Secretary:     W.A. (Rick) Fletcher

                           5 Black Bullock Rd.

                           Oberon NSW 2787
Phone/ Fax:  02 6336 1787

Email:           fletcher@ozsite.com.au

Web:             www.ozsite.com.au/oberonrailway
Patron:         Gerard Martin, M.P. Member for Bathurst
ABN:            98 107 506 208

	
	


Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway – The First Year of Operation
The first meeting of what was to become the Oberon Tarana Heritage Railway occurred on the 
7th February 2005. Membership was set at $10.00 p.a and an executive board was elected under President Shane Moorhead. The meeting focused on setting suitable operating objectives with the primary aim being to preserve & restore the Oberon ~ Tarana line to a standard suitable for tourist rail services.

The formation of OTHR enabled us to better represent rail interests on the Council 355 committee established to plan community use of the rail corridor. There was a strong move by other interests to have the remaining railway track removed and the right of way converted to a walking / cycling track. OTHR does not support that proposal. During the first meeting it was agreed that OTHR would endorse the position taken by adjacent Landholders’ Group regarding usage of the corridor.
In order to keep the public informed of matters relating to the rail corridor and to OTHR Inc. a series of newspaper articles was prepared for the Oberon Review and 13 articles were produced from February to December. An information display was held at the Oberon Show.
March 2005 – the association was Incorporated and contacts were made with the local member Mr. Gerard Martin and with the General Manager of the Oberon Council, Mr. Bruce Fitzpatrick. A letter was sent to Gerard Martin requesting that he lobby on our behalf for the commercial reintroduction of rail services on the line. OTHR Inc. produced a position paper outlining the reasons for reintroducing commercial rail services. Insurance matters were discussed and premiums appeared likely to be anywhere between $6000.00 and $50,000.00. An information display was conducted in the main street and a raffle raised much needed funds. OTHR was invited to join the Oberon Plateau Tourist Association.
April 2005 – planning commenced for a possible visit by 3801 to Tarana on Fathers’ Day 4th September to celebrate the Sesquicentenary of Railways in NSW. The OTHR Inc. website was launched as a source of information for members, the community and the public. Preliminary planning commenced on selecting items suitable for regalia sales. The President & Secretary attended the Rail Heritage Australia workshop on “Running a Viable Heritage Railway”. This was a most valuable learning experience for OTHR.
May 2005 – the ATO procedures for registration as a Deductible Gift Recipient were commenced to enable donations to be claimed as a tax deduction. Assistance in drawing up a business plan was obtained from Glenreagh Mountain Railway and Crookwell-Goulburn. The line survey was completed by Track Manager Matt McMahon and a comprehensive report was presented. OTHR applied to the Tax Office for an ABN. Close links have been established with ITSRR. Member Arthur Robinson continued his one man work effort on the line and improvements were visible to the public.
June 2005 – contact was made with the ACT division of ARHS with the view to requesting access to a CPH type rail motor. No result has been forthcoming. Similar approaches to the Rail Transport Museum for some “S” trucks resulted in a complete rejection. RailCorp was approached re. the acquisition of surplus track laying machinery. It is hoped that this may progress when our Licence and Accreditation are processed. OTHR Business plan was nearing completion.
July 2005 – an automotive tour of the Tarana valley with a railway emphasis was under preparation. This is to be available at caravan parks, tourist offices etc. A photographic report was presented by the Track Manager & President following their visit to Glenreagh Mountain Railway. The Grant application to the Australian Tourism Development Program was completed and this covered a combined railway and a walking / cycling track from Oberon to Hazelgrove. The application was for $100,000.00 from the Federal Government with a matching cash grant of $100,000 from the Oberon Council over a period of 2 years. The forthcoming Daffodil Festival was to have the theme – “150 Years of Railways in NSW”. OTHR to provide parade marshals.
August 2005 – Invitations extended to numerous dignitaries to attend the Fathers’ Day celebration at Tarana. Gerard Martin MP agreed to speak at the celebrations and declare “open” the OTHR project to restore the line. A meeting was held with the Catchment Management Authority with the view to obtaining some funding to rehabilitate Carlwood station area. Council agreed to provide the earthmoving machinery. A Heritage Policy was commenced. A draft OTHR publicity brochure was produced. A colouring-in competition design was produced to support the Daffodil festival. A special planning meeting was held on the 24th to complete final organisation of the Fathers’ Day event.
September 2005 – a very successful day was held at Tarana to celebrate Fathers’ Day; the 150 Years of Railways in NSW and to declare the OTHR project “Open”. About 500 people were present and were entertained with food, drinks, the Lithgow Highland Band and the arrival of 3801 and train. Kellams Bus Lines donated a coach for the day. Certificates were presented to VIPs and people in fancy dress. Blackwoods engineering donated 20 safety vests to OTHR. A support campaign for 3801 Limited was commenced to endorse their retention of the lease for 3801 and to plead for the survival of the large erecting shop at Eveleigh. Members Chris & Kathy Segaert printed 2500 colour publicity brochures for OTHR at no cost.
October 2005 – Planning commenced for the next fund raising raffle to be drawn on Australia Day 2006. A special writing group produced the application for Accreditation which was forwarded to ITSRR for processing. The ongoing saga of obtaining surplus sleepers, rail and other equipment continued with little progress as we have yet to receive our accreditation and licence to occupy.
November 2005 – the ATDP grant for a total of $200,000 was successful. That means that $100,000.00 will be available to OTHR over 2 years to rehabilitate the line between Oberon and Hazelgrove. A copy of a Licence to Occupy the line was forwarded to Council and OTHR. We attempted to proceed with the application but were temporarily thwarted by other interests in the 355 committee who preferred Council to take the Licence. On advice, Council discovered that it was unable to take out the Licence for Insurance reasons. The 355 Committee agreed that OTHR should proceed with the application.

December 2005 – Insurance was arranged through SGP brokers and QBE insurance for a total of $2360 which includes $1200 for Volunteer Workers insurance. This was considerably better than quotes received earlier in the year. OTHR was advised verbally that the Accreditation application was successful but pending final signature by the CEO of ITSRR. OTHR became a full member of Rail Heritage Australia (NSW) and the Secretary was appointed to the Advisory Group on the ITSRR sponsored Safety Management System Guidance material project. The 3rd Newsletter (“On Track”) was produced for members and release on the website. 
Rick Fletcher - Secretary






